


The regular meeting of the Orderville Town Board was held Wednesday, March 5, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. in the basement of the Orderville Town Office.  
Those present were:  Mayor Lyle Goulding, Council Members: Susan Esplin, Marianne Leigh, Shaun Sharkey, and Rory Hatch.
Employees present Chelcie Cox -Treasurer, Breanna Crofts-Town Clerk, and Chris Esplin -Building Inspector. 
Public present: Jeff Stott, Earl Levanger, Ursula Bullen, Vanessa Pavlides, Brittney Frost, Heather Sharkey, Don Jennings, Sylvia Sims, Natalie Brannon
Mayor Lyle Goulding called the meeting to order.  Minutes of the February 5, 2025 regular meeting were reviewed. Rory Hatch motioned to approve the minutes. Marianne Leigh seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carries.  Bills were presented for payment.  Rory Hatch motioned to pay the bills.  Marianne Leigh seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carries.
Public Comment: Jeff Stott discussed a summer production about the United Order of Orderville, seeking town support and collaboration. Dates of the production will be July 31st, August 1st, 2nd, 4th, & 5th. All proceeds from the production go to Kane County Center of the Arts which is a non-profit program. 


BUSINESS:
1.  DISCUSSION ON BECOMING A CERTIFIED DARK SKY COMMUNITY – SYLVIA SIMS Discussion on Orderville becoming a certified dark sky community. Sylvia and Natalie presented the benefits and requirements, including adopting a lighting policy and retrofitting public lighting.

2. CONSIDER FOR APPROVAL/DENIAL A RECOMMENDATION FROM THE ORDERVILLE PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION FOR A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR KOBE SHATTO AT 121 WEST 100 SOUTH, ORDERVILLE FOR AN ACCESSORY DWELLING UNIT AS A SHORT-TERM RENTAL Recommendation of approval came from the Orderville Planning & Zoning Commission. Marianne Leigh motioned to approve the conditional use permit for Kobe Shatto at 121 W 100 S for use of an accessory dwelling unit as a short-term rental. Susan Esplin seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carries.

3. CONSIDER FOR APPOINTMENT THE APPLICANTS FOR THE RECREATION DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE Four applicants (Nick Hoyt, Marvin Hoyt, Vanessa Pavlidis, Brittney Johnson) were appointed to the committee. It was undecided which council member would sit on the committee; a vote will take place in the April meeting. 

4. CONSIDER FOR APPROVAL THE FOLLOWING BUSINESS LICENSES:                                                                                                    
· T AND T LLC (TYLER SHOAF)
· SUGAR KNOLL CHICKEN (LYLE GOULDING)
· CARPE DIEM CONSTRUCTION LLC (KEVIN SULLIVAN)
Rory Hatch motioned to approve the business licenses above as presented. Marianne Leigh seconded the motion. All were in favor with Mayor Lyle Goulding abstaining. 

DEPARTMENT BUSINESS:

Streets and Roads – No business. 

Parks, Recreation, and Cemeteries – Scheduling a meeting with Bucky Orton for bid on cemetery sprinkler system. Sesquicentennial preparations getting finalized for July 4th and 5th. 
					
Buildings and Fire Department – Chief Earl Levanger stated changes had been made on the boundaries for Orderville Burn permit as people within the county were using Orderville as the designation. 

Water Department – No business. 

Administration – No business. 

Other necessary items – Planning & Zoning position open until March 31st. Budget work meeting scheduled for March 19th at 5:00 p.m. Contact South Central Communications and terminate phone line at the pool.

Executive Session – No business. 


ADJOURN Rory Hatch motioned that the meeting be adjourned. Marianne Leigh seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carries.


On April 2, 2025, Rory Hatch motioned to approve these minutes.  Marianne Leigh seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carries.




